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Acting Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 21st June  2013

Dear parents
Thanks so much to all who supported the coffee morning in aid of Macmillan this morning.  £92.51 was raised for this excellent charity.  Thanks to Mrs Haggis who worked with the children on a rock n roll routine, which the children performed to the audience.  The children did an excellent job of hosting visitors and the range and cakes and buns that were served was super too.  Thanks to Mrs Birch, Mr and Mrs Fox for helping the children make what we served.  Thanks also to Connie for allowing us to use the kitchen at Landithey Hall.  What a great community event.

I am pleased to be able to say that there is a strong possibility that a preschool will be opening here in September.  We are in discussions with Willows Nursery at the moment, but I do hope to be able to formally announce it by the beginning of July.  If there is anyone who may be interested in taking a place please do contact me as soon as possible as numbers of children wanting places as this will be key to it opening.  Please spread the word!

In September we hope that Mrs Haggis will be running some dance classes at school.  I’m sure a number of children and possibly parents may be interested to take part.  Watch this space for dates and times.

The photography club is going really well and we have some budding professionals according to Brian Tempest, who is running the club.  Next week the children will be going to Trengwainton Gardens to take some inspirational shots.

Yesterday Abbie, Sebastian and Kiah attended a creative day for able writers at St Mary’s Church of England School.  They all produced some outstanding work and enjoyed their day working on an exciting adventure story.

Next Friday is another exciting Arts’ event here at St Maddern’s.  John Keyes will be  working with all the children to create scarecrows for  Trengwainton House.  The theme of the day is fairy tales.  Children from St Maddern’s school will be working on the following stories, Peter Pan, Little Red Riding Hood and Repunzel.  If you have any of the following items that your children have grown out of or you could donate please could you child bring them into school next week.  Long sleeve tops, leggings, tights, socks, gloves, rubber gloves, pillow cases, fleece, fur etc.  The more items we have to use the more impressive our scarecrows will be!
SPORTS DAY is provisionally booked for WEDNESDAY 26th June @ 2pm.  This will be weather dependent of course.  It would be great to see as many people as possible for the day.
Tomorrow there is an exciting event which the children can take part in if they wish.  St Maddern’s Church is having a Spring Clean, similar to what we did a few weeks ago in school.  A number of children said that they really enjoyed the morning and wondered if we could have another…so here is our opportunity.  I will be there from 9.30- 11.00 if any child or adult would like to come and join in the action.  Madron Church supports this school in many ways, so it would be good for us to show our support to Tim and his congregation if we are able.  I may even be serving doughnuts!!!
Next Sat (29th June) St Maddern’s School will be taking part in Mazey Day.  We have a fantastic selfish giant which we will be carrying and the children have been working really hard with Eddy to produce a great dance routine which will performed on the day.  There will be transport from school on the day so that all children will be able to participate.  We need the involvement of ALL children.  It will be a really good opportunity to showcase the great work going on in this school.  

Parent evenings will be occurring on 1st and 3rd July.  More information will follow to book your time slot with teachers.

Please make sure you keep the 9th July free in your diary.  It is our afternoon and evening performance of the Selfish Giant 2pm and 7pm respectively.  Again it will be essential that all children are here for the event as they all have important parts to play.

As you can see there are lots of exciting things going on here.  Did you see the report in the Cornishman yesterday?  Thanks for your continued support and help for this school 

Best wishes

Helen Pearce
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